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TESTIMONY NEITHER FOR NOR AGAINST 

 

L.D. 270 

 

AN ACT TO AMEND THE REGIONAL ADJUSTMENT INDEX TO ENSURE SCHOOL DISTRICTS DO 

NOT RECEIVE LESS THAN THE STATE AVERAGE FOR TEACHER SALARIES 

 

AND 

 

L.D. 566 

 

AN ACT TO ADDRESS LABOR MARKET INEQUITIES IN THE SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA 

 

Senator Daughtry, Representative Brennan and members of the Education and Cultural Affairs Committee. I 

am Eileen King, deputy executive director of Maine School Management Association, testifying on behalf of 

the legislative committees of the Maine School Boards Association and Maine School Superintendents 

Association neither for nor against L.D. 270 and L.D. 566. 

 

Our associations are testifying neither for nor against these two bills dealing with Labor Market Areas and the 

regional adjustment index because this component of the funding formula affects the school districts we 

represent differently, depending on their location in the state. We generally do not take positions on funding 

bills that involve distribution, but rather feel our job is to advocate for overall increases in General Purpose 

Aid. 

 

That said our legislative committees for both School Boards and superintendents agree the Labor Market 

indices need to be reviewed because they have not been updated since they were adopted. 

 

What Labor Market a district is in affects its allocation for teacher salaries under the Essential Programs and 

Services funding formula. Education level and years of experience of the teaching staff is the major 

component, but that is adjusted for differences in costs in the region, including average wages. Opponents of 

using the LMA as part of the EPS salary adjustment say they become a self-fulfilling prophecy since regions 

on average that pay less get less. 

 

We are not prepared to offer a solution at this time and believe that would be premature. Instead we would 

recommend the DOE share with appropriate groups the MEPRI study on what are now called Regional 

Adjustment Calculations, formerly knowns as Labor Market Areas, issued in November of 2019. This a link 

to that report: https://files.eric.ed.gov/fulltext/ED561355.pdf. 

 

It is a good starting point to inform the debate around Regional Adjustments. There is a list of 

recommendations in the report, and those are attached to this testimony. 

https://files.eric.ed.gov/fulltext/ED561355.pdf







